
 CITY OF PORT LAVACA 

 
COUNCIL MEETING: AUGUST 8, 2022  
 
DATE: 8.01.2022 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
FROM: WAYNE SHAFFER, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
SUBJECT: CONSTRUCTION AWARD – SEALCOAT PROGRAM 2022 
 
 
Background: 

In continuation of the planned street remediation we recently advertised for the proposed 2022 Sealcoat 
plan. A map of the proposed areas as well as a breakdown of the total square yardage is attached. 

We received two bids on July 28 from MCM and Sylva Construction. The apparent Low Bidder is Sylva 
Construction with a total bid of $136,662.00, which includes $128,800 for sealcoat and $7,862.00 to 
remove and replace two valley gutters on Colorado Street. A bid tabulation is attached. 

 

Recommendation: 

Staff recommends a construction contract for this project be awarded to Sylva Construction in the amount 
of $136,662.00.  The work is to be completed within 35 days of the time that the contract begins. 

 


